



BBLYHA Board Meeting Minutes

May 22nd, 2025 – 6:30pm

Getaway Bar – Big Lake

Voting Board Members Present: Nate Martinson, Rick Katka, Emily Korbel, Mirella Dalla Venezia, Lindsey Rossbach and Joel Stacklie.

Voting Board Members Absent: Sarah Tollefson, Mike Clausen, Dan Hancock.

Non-Voting Board Members Present: Lindsey Rossbach, Emily Struffert, Kristin Madoll, Alicia Katka and Denise Hazelton.

Non-Voting Board Members Absent: Joy Sherwood, Brianna Nundahl, Lindsey Rossbach, Dan Kvaal, Rachel Bearson, Alicia Katka, Molly Kensy, Cassie Thompson, Molly Hauer and Rob Campbell.

Association members present:

Nate Martinson called meeting to order at 6:30p.m.

Approval of Previous month meeting minutes: Emily Korbel emailed out 4/27/2025, meeting minutes. Nate Martinson requested a motion. Rick Katka made a motion to approve the 4/27/2025 board meeting minutes, seconded by Lindsey Rossbach. All were in favor, motion carries. 4/27/2025 meeting minutes approved.

Voting Board Member Updates

President Update:

1. President Meeting May 5th- Bantam C level discussion. Got rid of it 12 years ago, talk around bringing it back.
2. Talk around standard registration windows between D10 - Open July 15th (or earlier), close August 15th for everyone. Still deciding with D10.
3. Talk around opening up registrations for Mites earlier with Mites incentives.
4. Board member to attend every coach/parent meeting to update parents about board meeting happenings.
5. Parent issues should be handled quickly.

D10 Update:

1. No meeting this month/no update.

Vice President Update:

1. No update.
2. No open complaints.

Treasurer Update:

1. No update.

See attached reports.

Secretary:

1. No update.

Fundraising Update:

1. Flower Power fundraiser is done May 15th.
2. Kinder Coffee is doing very well. \$7 per pack.
3. Couple of dates with normal fundraising planned.
4. Start of the season party (rollerblading). Roller rink, volunteers needed.

Operations Update:

1. Summer Training Program- Schedules are out except dryland. Dryland will be after the 2nd session, but not every session. Most likely outside.
2. Coaches were added to Crossbar.
3. Waiting on update for jerseys, should be here in time.
4. Denise put volunteer times in for parties.
5. Saturday morning planned for families renting equipment.

Hockey Directors Update:

1. Working on setting up Eval meeting.

Non-Voting Coordinators Updates

Registrar Update:

1. No Update.

Volunteer Coordinator Update:

1. Now going to have all volunteer stuff on Crossbar. No more DIBS.

Ice Scheduling Update:

1. Missy has updated Nate about ice times.

Communications/Social Media Coordinator Update:

1. Summer training is completed in Crossbar. Crossbar is doing great!

2. Sarah, Emily, Lindsey and Mirella are working on the pages for Crossbar. We need a second pair of eyes to look over it. Few more things to finish. Let's get Crossbar launched!
3. Rick will deal with login for GoDaddy.
4. Event Calendar- Shared Board Calendar with events.
5. Creating a template for communication requests.

Off-Ice Mite Coordinator Update:

1. No update.

On-Ice Mite Coordinator Update:

1. No update.

Mite Coaching Coordinator Update:

1. No update.

Team Manager Coordinator Update:

1. No update.

Equipment Coordinator Update:

1. No update.

D10 Game Sheet Coordinator Update:

1. No update.

Sponsorship Coordinator Update:

1. No update.

Girl Coordinator Update:

1. Ben Health is the new temp girls coordinator.
2. Talk around getting the PBBL girls to the parades.

Recruitment/Retention Update:

1. Talk about getting another volunteer to do recruitment/retention on the Becker side with Cassie Thompson on the Big Lake side.
2. Cassie will be doing the floats. Stuff has been ordered. Waiting on trailer, needed a special order from Home Debo Jerney Watson to get it ordered.

Apparel Coordinator Update:

1. No update.

Tournament Coordinator Update:

1. Talk around tournaments.

Goalie Coordinator Update:

1. No update.

Ice Board Update:

1. Getting data back from growth by design. Getting top 40 influencers in the community. Back in the 3rd rail.
2. MN Wild is going to sponsor a hole.

Other Business/Open Forum:

1. Emily Struffert to talk about fundraising options.
2. Alicia Katka to talk about ice times.

Schedule Next Meeting:

June 26th, 7pm at Getaway.

Meeting Adjournment:

Nate Martinson requested a motion be made to adjourn the meeting at 7:50pm. Rick Katka made a motion, second by Joel Stacklie. All in favor, motions carries. Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm.
